Executive Meeting April 23, 2025, (Apache Room) Meeting begins at 12:00 

Present Greg Smith (by Phone), Jeff Seaman, Trent Johnson, Dave White, Kelly Davis, Scott Stohr, Collette Ellis-Toddington (by phone)
Acceptance of the minutes of March 21st board meeting was moved by Jeff and seconded by Collette Carried  
1.Superintendent’s Report - Brendan:  One employee may be leaving soon. The equipment is holding up well. A contractor looked at the pump station, wet well and the lake. There is at least 3 feet of weeds that are growing at the bottom of the lake. Some was removed but more needs to be done so that everything works efficiently.  Irrigation repairs have been done but more work is required and being done. Summer projects starting. The water system beyond the green on seven has been moved and is now on golf course property. Gophers continue to be a problem.  People ask if they can go off earlier than 6:30 but right now it interferes with the grounds crew. June 1st is earlier open for members only. An initial bid for the dry wells has been completed and another one will come in next week.  The irrigation computer system was designed in 2010 and is out of date. A bid to upgrade the system that controls the rainbird system, hydraulics, sprinkler heads, water input and output was presented.  This is a necessary upgrade as if the system goes so will the grass. The company will build it and swap over our present system.  Miguel will get parallel training of the system. We are on a 24 hour help line service for $250/month and that will continue. The upgrade will cost $16203.00, and the funds would come from the reserve fund.  Dave moved to accept this expenditure; Scott seconded.  Carried unanimously. 
2. Golf Shop Report – Dave: The proshop is doing well We are cutting back on hours through the summer.  May 1 the first tee time is 6:30 and on June 1 6:00 tee time will be available for members only.  Three letters from venders have arrived so far and more will come regarding price increases due to Tariffs Prices will or have already gone up 10%. Golf cart and machine parts are all produced overseas so we can anticipate significant increase in these costs.
Golf rates will go up 3.5% We try to keep our prices the same or less as Springfield.  We dropped our price down for the summer to remain below Springfield.  Our marketing is done by the online golf booking companies and it continues to be successful for our income.
The over seed letter is ready. And will hopefully go out with the HOA paper. It brings in 16 to 18 thousand dollars.  Can it be improved by speaking about the beautification of the course.  

Residents have asked if it would it be OK if their seed, water and take all the responsibility for areas on the golf course, near their homes. There could be a problem with the type of seed as it needs to be the same as what is presently used on the golf course They would have get the seed from the golf course.  This will be an ongoing discussion.
3.  Finance Report- Greg: Profit and loss is down a bit on green fees and members packages.  A lot of members are not paying the annua fee but purchasing punch cards instead.  They almost balance out but not quite.  The golf carts cost is up due to the leases.  Balance sheet – it is nice to see the Balance sheet as positive as it is. The reserve is about 350,000 and that is where the sprinkler upgrade will come from. Wages will have to be looked at down the road. 
4. Greens Committee- Jeff- Driving range is almost complete.  We got an additional mat.  We added 2 more stations than originally planned. Sod will be put down eventually, but it will be planned around some other areas that need sod as we will get a pallet, and it all needs to be planted quickly after getting it. Some of the tiles need to be fixed. We are getting good complements on the mats. The tee holes are about a foot apart. We have a contractor coming out to give a bid on the tees on holes 8 and 11. Hole 4 pavers are getting glued down. Hole 12 pavers have been glued down.   Weeds around 6, 7 8 and 9 around the pond are growing back and need to be dealt with. Members of the greens committee have been spraying but it is getting out of hand. A contractor will be contacted for a bid to rid these areas of weeds. The area near the forward tees on hole 5 will be part of the overseeding to see if the grass will last.  If not, pavers may be considered.  The Fish are here.  There is some minor cement work that Kelly and Jeff will work during the front and back nine closures. There are trees that need to be trimmed or removed and as it is a significant cost, further discussion will continue at the next meeting
5. HOA/SBGC Committee – Dave= no HOA meeting
6. Membership Committee – Trent _nothing new
Please Note: The simulator that has been set up in the ball room is under the supervision of the HOA and has nothing to do with the Golf Course. Please contact the HOA 

Adjourned at 1:10 p.m.
